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HB1142: FAVORABLE W/AMENDMENTS 

Howard County – School Redistricting – Public Testimony Ho. Co. 07-21 

 

The Board of Education of Howard County (the Board) supports HB1142 Howard 

County – School Redistricting – Public Testimony Ho. Co. 07-21 with 

amendments to address ambiguous language that has the potential to impose 

significant logistical and financial burdens on the Howard County Public School 

System (HCPSS). 

 

The school boundary review process, as last completed in Howard County in 

November 2019, included multiple opportunities for public discussion and 

stakeholder input, including an online survey, community meetings and seven public 

hearings following the presentation of the Superintendent’s recommendation to the 

Board. Extensive consideration by the Board throughout the process included nine 

public work sessions and the receipt of approximately 8,500 pieces of testimony.  

 

HB1142 would require the Board to allow one or more members of a household 

whose school assignment is changed in a plan proposed by the Board, which differs 

from the proposal of the Superintendent, to provide public testimony prior to a final 

vote. While supporting the sponsor and Howard County Delegation’s intent to 

provide for ample public input in a difficult process that has far reaching implications 

for students, parents, and the community at large, the Board has critical 

apprehensions regarding the implementation of the bill language as written. 

 

Logistically, HB1142 has the potential to result in a never-ending cycle of public 

hearings as the Board makes adjustments and proposals throughout fluid work 

sessions. While the Board understands this is not the intent, even where a single 

public hearing is scheduled at a final stage prior to the adoption of a plan, if 

testimony at this hearing results in an additional school assignment change by the 

Board, the scenario of continuous hearings and delayed action may become a reality. 

This becomes disruptive as timelines for conclusion of the boundary review process 

are planned well in advance to ensure schools have sufficient time to prepare for 

student moves.  

 

More concerning, however, is the potential for HB1142 to be used in legal challenges 

where litigants will argue that the Board had a duty to allow for additional public 

testimony, and thus its redistricting decision is invalid. Following the most recent 

comprehensive redistricting process, which resulted in over 5,000 student moves to 

address capacity as well as advance socioeconomic equity, community responses 

were understandably passionate. Legal challenges arising out of redistricting impose 
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significant legal costs on the Board, ultimately taking away from school system 

resources.  

 

In an effort to provide amendments to HB1142 that would meet the sponsor and 

Delegation’s intent without the unintended consequences noted above, the Board 

recommends striking line 21 on page 1 through line 4 on page 2 and substituting: 

 

(B) DURING A SCHOOL REDISTRICTING PROCESS, THE COUNTY 

BOARD SHALL, WHEN POSSIBLE, PROVIDE PUBLIC NOTICE OF 

GEOGRAPHIC AREAS THAT ARE UNDER CONSIDERATION FOR 

BOUNDARY LINE ADJUSTMENTS NOT PREVIOUSLY IDENTIFIED 

IN A SUPERINTENDENT’S PROPOSED REDISTRICTING PLAN 

PRIOR TO ADOPTING A REDISTRICTING PLAN. 

 

(C) THE COUNTY BOARD SHALL PROVIDE AN OPPORTUNITY FOR 

PUBLIC INPUT, INCLUDING AT LEAST 1 PUBLIC HEARING, PRIOR 

TO ADOPTING A REDISTRICTING PLAN. 

 

(D) A VIOLATION OF THIS SECTION MAY NOT BE USED TO 

REVERSE OR MODIFY A REDISTRICTING PLAN ADOPTED BY THE 

COUNTY BOARD. 

 

 

The Board implores our elected officials to ensure this legislation cannot be used to 

overturn a redistricting decision, or become an impractical, costly burden on the 

school system. For these reasons, we urge a FAVORABLE report of HB1142 from 

this Committee with the inclusion of the suggested amendments. 

 


